The ODOT/OTA/ACEC Construction Management Working Group met on Wednesday, July 24, 2024.  In attendance were Shawn Davis, Will Snipes, Jeff Garder, and Rick Bond.  Items discussed are as follows:
 
· Mr. Bond stated that his opinion of the process used by D2 to select a Consultant for the Hochatown projects- using the on-demand contracts and requesting interested firms to submit a proposal detailing project approach and team- was favorable and would benefit ODOT.  ODOT believes that this process willnot be the norm but in certain circumstances, on projects with unique characteristics, it may make sense.  It is not ACEC’s preference to solicit proposals on each and every task order.
· Mr. Bond expressed concern over the length of time between the District approving the Task Order Request/Fee Proposal and receipt of the NTP from Project Management.  Examples were given of a 6-8 week time difference.  Most cases were inconsequential but some affected the ability to start or invoice in a timely manner.  Mr. Davis stated he will look into.
· Mr. Garder presented a brief look ahead for the ACCESS projects- JKT from Eastern to I-35 will be let in October, start in January; Haikey Creek bridge on the Creek will be let Summer 2025; EWC between I-44 and I-35 will be late 2025 or early 2026 (they anticipate collecting tolls on this section by the end of 2027).  He did emphasize that the Capital Plan program will be robust.
· Mr. Davis advised that an interim study in the State Senate is coming.  The topic is ODOT/Contractor relations (and Consultant/Contractor relations by proxy).
· Mr. Davis stated that ODOT has developed a QC/QA group for plan review.  They are working out the details for integration into the plan development process, and should start soon.
 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 25, 2024, in the Director of Operations office.  If you have questions or topics for discussion please let Paul, Geoff, or me know. 

